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“I’m so glad I live in a world where there are Octobers.”
                            ANNE OF GREEN GABLES

Happy Fall, ALPOA members!

First, I want to tell you how completely disappointed our cast and crew of “LIGHTS OUT 
IN LONESOME GULCH” was not to be able to bring our Murder Mystery Dinner Theatre 
to you last month.  We made the decision to postpone the production because body 
microphones were not yet functioning due to various issues.  But, we move on.  
Because we want our summer folks to be able to see the show, we are working on 
June 2022 dates.  Maybe even a 3 night run with different characters murdered each 
night?!  Watch for announcements in the spring so you can book reservations early, and 
thank you for understanding!

Thank you, Elaine Wedgeworth, for speaking with Lincoln County Roads 
Superintendent, Jeff Hunnicutt regarding ALPOA concerns.  He indicated that he would 
make sure new signs go up on El Camino.  It is a split road needing DO NOT ENTER 
signs to hopefully keep folks from going the wrong way.  If you are familiar with this 
road, you know how dangerous that would be.  Mr. Hunnicutt also indicated that the 
county will repaint the golf cart crossing stripes across High Mesa.

ALPOA will be supporting our club by paying half of the landscaping bill for new 
landscaping at the Outlaw Pavilion.  It is looking great and will certainly add to the 
beauty of that facility.  

We have set a date of December 7 to sponsor a FIREWISE informational meeting with 
guest speaker MARY LAVIN.  Mary is Timber Management Officer for the New Mexico 
Forestry Division, Capitan District.  This meeting will be held at ALGCC and will be live 
streamed as well as videoed. It will be available to view on our website alpoa.info.  We 
want all our members to have access to this information.  Fire is a very real threat to us 
here in Alto.  We need to be informed on the FIREWIRE PROGRAM, so please plan to 
attend or tune in!

FALL HIGHWAY CLEANUP IS SCHEDULED FOR TUESDAY, OCT. 19 AT 9 AM.  
PLEASE COME - WE MEET AT THE CENTURY 21 ASPEN OFFICE.  LOOK 
FORWARD TO SEEING OUR WONDERFUL ALTO VOLUNTEERS!

Dedra Mergele
President, ALPOA 2021
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